From: <u>Gallagher, June</u>
To: <u>Chambers, Michelle</u>

Subject: FW: For the Dec. 14 meeting

Date: December 11, 2020 3:02:19 PM

June Gallagher, B.A., Dipl. M.A.
Municipal Clerk
Legislative Services Department
Municipality of Clarington
40 Temperance Street, Bowmanville ON L1C 3A6
905-623-3379 ext. 2102 | 1-800-563-1195
www.clarington.net

----Original Message----

From: Brian Sweny <a href="mailto:sweny@rogers.com">bsweny@rogers.com</a> Sent: Friday, December 11, 2020 3:01 PM
To: Gallagher, June <JGallagher@clarington.net>

Subject: For the Dec. 14 meeting

## **EXTERNAL**

Dear Mr. Gallagher,

I am writing this letter to voice my opposition to the land takeover that has been suggested by various parties. I live in Mitchell's Corners and was very disappointed when I learned of the land grab by the Environmental Council/Board. My land is already under my stewardship and I take that job very seriously. It is protected and maintained by me. I do not need any government bureaucracies taking it over and doing it for me. This is a big issue for me. If you feel the necessity to do so I will pursue a corresponding deduction in my taxes since I will not own 50% of my land. It will also affect my ballot in the next election along with others that I will convince to do also.

Brian Sweny